
Fw: [EXTERNAL MAIL]Animal Care Center (ACC)

Leia LaPlace <leia.laplace@dpnr.vi.gov>
Wed 9/28/2022 4:02 PM
To: Jamila Russell <jrussell@legvi.org>;Kim Harrigan <kharrigan@legvi.org>
Cc: Donna Frett-Gregory <dfrett-gregory@legvi.org>

Good afternoon,
Application  ZAJ-20-5
ZAJ-20-5: Animal Care Center of St. John, Inc. requesting that Parcel No. 14 Remainder Estate
Carolina, No. 1 Coral Bay Quarter, St. John be rezoned from R-2 (Residential Low Density – One and
Two Family) to B-2 (Business Secondary/Neighborhood). The purpose of the request is to allow for
an animal care center. 

The bill (33-0466) did not comport with the department's recommendation and the way it was
worded, would not have allowed the project as the applicant proposed.  They do not need another
DPNR hearing due to the department recommending approval.  They would need the bill re-
sponsored.

Leia LaPlace-Matthew 

Territorial Planner

Department of Planning and Natural Resources- https://dpnr.vi.gov 

Division of Comprehensive and Coastal Zone Planning 

#45 Mars Hill, F'sted, VI 00840-4474 

Tel: 340.773.1082 x2215 


"Step in not because it's your role, but because you see that something needs to be done." -Author
Unknown


From: Michael at Barefoot Design Group, LLC <barefootaia@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 1:17 PM

To: Leia LaPlace <leia.laplace@dpnr.vi.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL MAIL]Animal Care Center (ACC)
 

Hello Ms LaPlace,


The ACC would like to try again to change the zoning of their property

to allow for the new ACC building to be built in Coral Bay. As you may

remember, we received approval from the senate but DPNR asked the

governor to veto the bill after approval because the wording was not as

requested. Our goal now would be to submit the same application (no

changes) and ask for the same public support.


Under the circumstances we look to you for guidance and the ACC is
looking into sponsors within the legislature.


Thank you

--


https://usvi-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/leia_laplace_dpnr_vi_gov/EmrJU35Bof5Pql5-67T2D5oBsEb7P0G4CxpX1o2xckASzA
http://www.dpnr.gov.vi/


A Michael Milne, AIA


barefoot design group, llc

po box 1772

st john, vi 00831


p 340.693.7665

f 340.693.8411
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